BOROUGH  OF  MONTGOMERY

EMERGENCY  MANAGEMENT  AGENCY
Dennis M. Gruver, EMA Coordinator,   553 School House Road,  Montgomery,  Pa.  17752

Telephone: 570-547-6777 - Cell phone:  570-419-2873 - email:  ema61@windstream.net
Meeting room and equipment building:   40 Thomas Avenue

Borough EOC:  570-547-1671 - Fire Hall EOC:  570-547-1380

Les Gruver, Administrative Assistant  -  Telephone 570-547-1130 – cellphone 570-220-8513 - email: lgruver1@windstream.net.
INTERNET  WEBSITE:   www.montgomeryboroughema.org
August 9, 2018

The regular monthly meeting of the Borough of Montgomery Emergency Management Agency will be held:

THURSDAY,  AUGUST  9,  2018 - 7:00 PM
KEN  SWINN   will provide the refreshments.

NOTES  FROM  OUR  EMA  COORDINATOR
Thanks to all who assisted with the high water event of last week.  Early warning was provided to our first affected agencies, Little League and the River Side Camp Ground which either removed their equipment or relocated it to higher ground.  As a result, there was no loss of property as all went per the high water plan.
Mentioned before is the importance of a clear waterway behind the Montgomery Borough office.  Most of the equipment that could not start and be removed under their own power on short notice have been taken care of with the exception of the HUM-V.  With a foot of rushing water, this unit would float like a cork into the RR underpass.

Last week, included with our river readings, we were asked to read the Muncy Drop Gauge as the electronic gauge has been out of service for several months.  This Gauge is only important to Muncy and Montgomery and is low priority on the list of other county agencies.  The Drop Gauge is owned by USGS although the lubrication and maintenance is done by Montgomery EMA as this is also low priority on their list.  The lock on the gate to safely access this unit has been rusted shut for a number of years.  We in Montgomery EMA will do our best to provide the readings but it is time for other county and state agencies to step up to the plate and correct these issues.  This may appear to be a small issue at any time the river is at a safe level but let the river start to rise, now it is critical.

The new radio tower has been removed from it's location at the airport by Gary Bennett and will be delivered to our building before the next meeting .  Thank You, Gary, now we will need some mechanical engineers to reinstall it.

We have the printout of a new 18" x 24" sign for your approval.  This will be placed on the just rebuilt signboard at the intersection of RT-405 and School House Road, if approved.

It is time to review our supply of EMA shirts and hats.  With the possibilities of new members and some of the old clothing wearing out, it is time to replace with new.

We will have prices of EMA license plates at the next meeting which is next week already. See you there.
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